President Vice President Secretary Treasurer Newsletter Editor Gene Frank 451-8187 Ron Wettleson 715-386-3869 Rosemary Frank 451-8187 Mark Wilson 454-8926

## Hello Members and Friends:

In keeping with the way I do everything else at Christmastime I have waited until the last possible minute to write this newsletter (old habits die hard) and hope it makes it's way through the Christmas mailing rush to arrive before our next meeting. Anyway...

It seems we got an early Christmas gift in the form of a letter from Senator Rudy Boschwitz indicating a moratorium on the super TCA. Apparently the requirements will be reviewed on an individual city basis instead of a blanket rule. Is it more than a coincidence this reversal came on the heels of the delegation from Minnesota making the rounds in D.C.? Perhaps the key to this was expressing our views to our elected officials.

## FOUR REASONS TO ATTEND THIS MONTH'S MEETING

as if you needed any ...

- Everyone's dues will be due January 1, 1988. Since we'll all be watching football that day the next best thing to do is pay them at December's meeting. The dues are now \$10.
- EAA calenders will be available for purchase for a mere \$5. If you
  wait until January's meeting, 1988 will already be underway and you'll
  be a week-and-a-half out of sync for the rest of the year.
- Plans for our annual banquet will be discussed, which is tentatively scheduled for February 13th.
- As further enticement, Christmas treats and coffee will be available at the meeting.

...need I say more?

See you at the meeting, Monday, December 14, 7:30 P.M.

## MN AVIATION HALL OF FAME

From Chapter 25 in Minneapolis come news that they have formed a committee to examine the feasibility of establishing a Minnesota Air Museum and Hall of Fame. For further information contact Chapter 25's President, Jeff Johnson at 825-8350.

## FOR SALE

Vern Clark has a 20hp Zenoa engine for sale. Included are a belt drive reduction gear, pusher prop and gas tank. Engine is brand new, has never "popped a pistion." Make an offer to Vern at 739-7574, but call in March as Vern is heading to Florida. Vern also has a one-person bubble cancey to give away.

January meeting is Monday, the 11th, 7:30 pm at Lake Elmo Airport. See you there.